Lyons Chapter - Colorado Archaeological Society



Election Issue - August, 1983

After many long weeks of debate, the final form of the executive board of C.A.S.-Lyons has taken shape. This executive board shall be comprised of three elected officers. These positions and the nominees for them are:

1.President: William Boyle, David Davis, Joe Edson,

Paul Heinrich.

2. Vice-President- Treasurer- Program Coordinator:

Leni Clubb, Louise Derr.

3. Secretary- Newsletter Editor: Peter Christensen.
It was decided at the July meeting that the executive board will fill by appointment the positions of Librarian-Historian, Publicity Coordinator, and Site Coordinator. (For more details on last months meeting- see C.A.S.-Lyons minutes 7/26/83.)

The final election will take place at this months meeting, to be held on the evening of Tuesday, August 30th, at 7:00 P.M. at the National Bureau of Standards, 325 Broadway,

Boulder, in room #1107.

If you will be unable to attend this meeting and would like to vote by mail, your votes for the three elected positions must be <u>received</u> by Peter Christensen, Salina Star Rt., Sunset, CO. 80302, no later than August 30th.

For the position of Vice-President-Treasurer-Speaker Coordinator; the two candidates responded as follows: Louise Derr severed as Speaker Coordinator for C.A.S.-Lyons last year, and as Colorado Archaeological Awareness Year Coordinator. Leni Clubb responded with the suggestion, discussed with and agreed upon by Louise Derr, that a joint vice-presidency would be what they could handle best with their upcoming busy fall schedule. Leni would be willing and able to take care of the treasurers' duties and Louise would handle the speaker arrangements. They would cooperate with each other on the remaining responsibilities.

For the position of Secretary-Newsletter Editor, Peter Christensen reports that he would like to see an expanded version of the newsletter- with articles on archaeology being submitted for publication from the members of C.A.S.-Lyons at large. Peter feels that such a newsletter would help to inspire increased participation in our chapter by keeping everyone informed as to upcoming activities and functions.

No response was received from any of the Presidential candidates by the time this newsletter went to press.

In the Field. Surveys for August --

Laramie River Survey- we will try to be on survey the weekend of Aug. 19th-21st. Meet at the Hohnholz Lakes Campground, so. of Woods Landing, Wyo. on CO.10, on Fri. evening or early Sat. morning. (before 9:00A.M.) field coordinator- Sharon Pay- 443-3042, eves.

B.L.M. Survey- the Bureau of Land Management is calling for volunteers to conduct a survey of 1000 acres on the Colorado River Plateau in Eagle County for the BLUE HILL PROJECT. The crew will test excavate one or two sites and visit numerous sites in the area. contact Paul Williams, BLM, P.O.Box 1009 Glenwood Springs, CO. 81602, or phone 945-2341. August 17th-31st.

South Boulder Creek Valley Survey- Tolland area- Both historic and prehistoric sites. Meet in front of King Soopers- Table Mesa- west end of parking lot at 8:00A.M. on Sat., Aug. 27th. If rain- Aug. 28th. Bring lunch. (If rained out both dayswe will reschedule at this months meeting on the 30th.)

Louise Derr- Field Coordinator- 499-2065- eves.

<u>Willow Creek Quarry Survey- Paul Heinrich has a prehistoric quarry site of petrified woods, cherts, and sedimentary quartzites to survey along Willow Creek, south of Denver. No date has been set yet.</u>

*** A Special Note of Thanks and Appreciation is overdue to Jean Kindig for submitting the Mimbres pottery Lion design and the graphics for our chapter newsletter. THANKS JEAN!!

Also included in this months publication is a draft proposal of our C.A.S.-Lyons chapter Bylaws. Please review these and bring your comments and/or criticism to the Aug. meeting.

-REMEMBER TO VOTE-

-ON or BY AUGUST 30th-